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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 6th February   
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr Reed, Cllr L Brookes ,Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones and Cllr P Wilson.
 Also present - Jo Howell (Clerk) and County Councillor Cave
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr H Davies and PCSO Stone
2. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies but had reported three crimes had been committed. 

8/01/2018 –   Theft of tools from vehicle – Treoes 

15/01/2018 – Damage to vehicle – Treoes (This may have happened elsewhere)

28/01/2018 – Theft of horse rugs – Ruthin/St. Mary Hill area
3. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Cave reported that she had made an inspection of Siteserve two weeks ago with an enforcement officer, she will be continuing to inspect it for at least the next six months.  

She could report that operations had changed a great deal for the positive.  There was one breach noted where a vehicle had left before the operating hours, this was reported as a one off due to an over zealous driver.  They are also working with NRW closely.  
4. Public Session and matters arising from public session
There were two members of the allotment association present who explained the changes the association had requested in the allotment agreement.   
5. To resolve to sign allotment association agreement 
Cllr Wilsons and Blethyn declared an interest as members of an allotment association and would not take part in any vote.

The suggested changes from the allotment association were read out.  The first change was that the agreement should state as well as Treoes villagers, also existing Llangan allotment holders.  It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the wording be changed from Treoes to community, seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 
The second change was in relation to the buffer zone, changing the wording would result in the allotment association leasing the land in relation to the buffer zone but no allotment plot would be allowed on that zone.  The proposed changes to the agreement in regard to the buffer zone were read out. 
The original plans were provided and reviewed. Cllr Karl Jones stressed the importance of the buffer zone and the history of why it was necessary.  After a detailed discussion it was agreed that the Clerk would look for the original minutes and documentation and defer to the March meeting. 
AP Clerk to agenda and investigate paperwork

6. To consider formal proposal for draft questionnaire for villagers, method of distribution and option for CRC Grant- previously circulated
The Chairman thanked Cllrs Reed, Wilson and Brookes for their efforts in producing the questionnaire. 

Cllr Wilson summarised the questionnaire and its purpose.  Cllr Brookes referred the Council to the proposal document for the Community Survey.  This is attached as Appx A to the minutes.  

After a detailed discussion of the document and a decision was made not to use prepaid envelopes.  Cllr Brookes agreed to update the proposal in relation to this and otherwise the proposal and questionnaire were accepted including the cost implications. 
AP Clerk to put the updated questionnaire into survey monkey and circulate for testing. 

7. To consider Community Centre Reports 
Llangan Hall – The clerk provided an update on Welsh Rural Grant application which was still under consideration.
Treoes Hall – Charity Event was very successful raising just under £1k for charity.  The refurbishment of the hall is going very well, and it is significantly improved. 
8. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary meeting held 9th January 2017
Cllr Blethyn proposed the December 2017 Ordinary meeting minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chairman.
9.  Matters Arising from the minutes
There were no matters arising.
10. To consider the Clerks Report
Fields in Trust – Cllr Blethyn stated that he was working on a land registry application in regard to the Treoes Moors land.  It may be required to recruit a professional agent to complete one. AP Cllr Blethyn to report back at the next meeting 
CRC Grant – The Clerk explained the outcomes of the CRC workshop.  It was agreed by the Council that a suitable project for the £1k grant would be village communications.  AP Clerk to look into the costs for a village booklet and combined villages and Council website. 
11. To consider any planning matters 
There were no new planning matters to consider.  The result of the enforcement query ENF/2017/0331
12. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there was no additional correspondence.
13. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Reed referred to his report on superfast broadband.  Cllr Reed wished to query with CC Cave on how the Council could get involved in getting prioritised for the new monies in relation to this. Cllr Reed agreed to send CC Cave an email in regard to this issue in order for her to make representations. 
Cllr Hayball-Jones has confirmed that the Vale Council are working on the highways near her, with the required work being done to the signage, road and ditches. 
14. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next Ordinary meeting was on Tuesday March 6th 2018 at 7pm.  The Clerk asked if the April meeting could be moved as it is currently on the Tuesday after Easter Monday. It was agreed to move this meeting to arrange this to Thursday 5th April. 
15. The meeting closed at 8.25pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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